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Congratulations to Class 12 who have 98.7% attendance this week - you were our attendance stars.   

What we have been up to this week: 

This week has been a tricky week for attendance.  We have had 

covid cases in the staff and children and with the guidance con-

stantly changing it is hard to keep track of what we should and 

shouldn’t be doing. 

As of Monday 17th January 2020 the children will be allowed to re-

turn to school on Day 6 if they have had a negative lateral flow test 

on the morning of Day 5 and then again on the morning of Day 6 

before the start of the school day. 

Unfortunately, as with all the guidance changes, if you test positive 

before Monday you have to follow the existing guidance.  That will 

mean you have to self-isolate for 7 days and if you test negative on 

Day 6 and Day 7 you can return to school on Day 8. 

There has to be 24 hours between two negative lateral flows before 

your child can return to school unless you have done 10 days of 

isolation.  At this point you no longer need to do lateral flow tests 

and your child can return to school. 

Please contact school if you are uncertain about when your child 

should be off or if they can be in school.  Our office staff are an 

amazing source of information and support and what they don’t 

know they will find out for you. 

We are struggling a little bit with attendance this year as all covid 

cases are now logged as illness.  This means that if your child has 

been off for 10 days with covid they will not be able to meet school 

target of 97%.  We are awaiting further guidance from the Depart-

ment of Education with regard to this and will keep you informed of 

any changes as they happen.  Be assured we are looking at ab-

sences due to covid when we go through the children whose at-

tendance is not on track to ensure we are not being unfair or unre-

alistic in our expectations. 

Despite the disruption, all the children have continued with their full 

timetable and we have not allowed it to stop us from enjoying lots 

of fun learning activities. 

Our staff are doing an amazing job of keeping the challenge and 

high quality learning opportunities going.  They are looking at every 

child’s attainment and tracking their progress closely. 

Ms Talbot 

Dates for your Diary: 

 

26.1.22  Year 6 Robinwood  

15.2.22  Year 5 Trip 

16.2.22  Year 1 hearing tests 

18.2.22  School closes 

28.2.22  School opens 

3.3.22  World Book Day 

9.3.22  Year 2 Trip 

14.3.22  Assessment Week 

15.3.22  Year 1 Trip 

18.3.22  PTFA Dress Down Day  

21.3.22  Mother’s Day Gift Shop 

29.3.22  Parents’ Evening 

30.3.21  Group Photographs 

31.3.22  Parents’ Evening 

1.4.21  School closes 

19.4.21  School opens 

2.5.22  School closed (Bank Holiday) 

9.5.22  Year 6 SATs Week 

29.5.22  School closes 

6.6.22  School opens 

6.6.22  Year 1 Phonics Screening 

13.6.22  Father’s Day Craft Shop 

13.6.22  Year 4 Times Tables Check 

20.6.22  Assessment Week 

21.6.22  Morley Sports Day 

22.7.22  School closes 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
   
 
 

Did you know 7% of young children in the UK have a food allergy? 

50,000 people in the UK have experienced anaphylaxis!! 

Anaphylaxis is as severe and potentially life threatening reaction to an allergy. 

We at East Ardsley Primary are proud to be called a nut free school to support giving all of our children 
security and appropriate care whilst at school. 

But in order to be as safe as possible we rely on each and every one of you to support. 

Simply checking ingredients labels on food for NUTS (it is a legal requirement to be shown in BOLD) and 
ensuring the products you send into school are nut free can help limit the risk to the life of some of our 
students across all Year groups, many chocolate products contain nuts so it’s always worth checking!!! 

On behalf of the school and the parents impacted we thank you massively for your anticipated co-
operation. 

We appreciate from our own educational journey that this is quite a sensitive and complex topic, so we 

will continue to use this newsletter with tips and guidance for this and other Allergies.  

 

Handball Tournament  

Yesterday, Six children from Year 6, represented the school in a Handball tournament. 

After the last two years of lockdowns and social distancing, it was so fantastic for the children to be once 
again, involved in indoor competitive games. The children thoroughly enjoyed the tournament and there 
were eight schools entered and split into two pools. We were in a pool with Birchfield, Seven Hills and 
Gildersome Primary. Out of the three games they played they drew one and lost two, but this did not 
reflect how they played at all. We had lots of chances on goal and it was just great to see such enthusi-
asm from all the children. 

 

Handball is quite a new sport and so is only just being introduced into primary schools, this meant that 
the children had to learn the rules and how to play properly as the games went on. I have to say they 
were absolutely brilliant! I was so impressed with how quickly they picked it up and their fantastic team-
work. I am aiming to put Handball on our school curriculum so that in the future children are more pre-
pared for the tournaments. Well done to Nathan Fearn, Ethan Roberts, Eric Speirs, Lucy Reyner, Sofie 
Schenkova and Lacey Constable  – Mrs Fletcher 

 



 
   
 
 

as cyberbullying, extortion and astroturfing. 

This is part of our Social Media category. 
 

 

evidence or research to say whether this is true or not, there are certain 
‘modern pressures’ connected with social media which trusted adults need to 
be aware of. Children and young people are constantly connected and whilst 
this comes with some benefits, it also comes with a feeling that you are con-
stantly visible. This guide is designed to encourage trusted adults to think 
about their children’s mental health and their social media activities, provid-
ing them with some useful tips on improving and supporting mental health 
among young people. 

In this guide, you'll find tips on a number of potential risks such as mental 
wellbeing, anxiety and modern pressures. 

 

 

 

 to tell  



 
   
 
 

When do I need to get a PCR test? 

 
 

The temporary suspension of a confirmatory PCR test is for individuals who are asymptomatic. Individuals who are 
experiencing any of the main symptoms of COVID-19 (a new continuous cough, high temperature/fever and loss or 
change to smell/taste) should take a PCR test. This advice has not changed. However, if an individual is experienc-
ing symptoms and has already had a positive LFD test result, they do not need to take a PCR test as well and 
should isolate. 

 

 

COVID-19 isolation changes 

  
You will be aware that there has been a further change to the self-isolation period.  From Mon-
day, people who have tested positive for COVID-19 will be able to leave isolation after negative 
lateral flow tests on days five and six.  The following diagram is a helpful aide-memoire for the 
change. 
  

 
  
Full details of COVID-19 guidance can be found Coronavirus (COVID-19): guidance and support - 
GOV.UK (www.gov.uk) 
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Appying for Primary places (Reception) to start September 2022 

The on line application process opened on 1st November and runs until the deadline of 15th January 

2022. Parents/carers should have received a letter and 'quick guide' from admissions inviting them to 

apply for a reception place. Parents are able to apply for their child’s reception place to start school in 

September 2022 using the online system: www.leeds.gov.uk. After applying, please check that you have 

received a confirmation and keep the email safe. If you do not receive a confirmation email, this means 

that some of the information has been omitted and the application will not be processed, therefore you 

will need to contact Admissions. 

Parents will be informed of their school offer via email on Tuesday 19th April 2022.  

You can contact the Admissions Team on 0113 222 4414 if you have any questions. 

 You can find information about schools, previous years allocation data, catchment maps and links to 

school admission policies on the ‘find more information about a school’ page on Leeds City Council web-

site https://www.leeds.gov.uk/schools-and-education/composite-prospectus 

You can find on Leeds City Council’s website www.leeds.gov.uk/apply 

•  an address lookup tool  - for families to check if their address has any priority, but not all  

           addresses will have such priority         

•  the link to the online application form  

 Please remember to: 

• use all 5 preferences, using only use 1 or 2 preferences decreases the chances of being      

      offered a place at a preferred school; 

• any supplementary information needs to be provided by the closing date (this applies if a    

      child is previously looked after, is seeking admission under exceptional needs or if a  

      family  

      wish to apply for their child to be admitted out of chronological age group 

• use the child’s actual permanent address. Using that of a friend, relatives, childminder or  

       renting a property to gain a school place are all considered fraud and places can be with 

       drawn.   

 

 

Helpful telephone numbers-  Leeds Anti - Social Behaviour Team: 0113 222 4402   
 
Childline: 0800 11 11        Leeds Domestic Violence 24 hour helpline: 0113 2 460401 

Out of hours service for ongoing noise 6.00 pm -3.30 am: 0113 395 0143      

NSPCC: 0808 810 800   Leeds Domestic Violence 24 hour helpline: 0113 2460401 

Home Start-Support and friendship for families 0113 244 2419 or email office@home-startleeds 

n confused with state-funded troll accounts; the two can be difficult to tell  

 

http://www.leeds.gov.uk
https://www.leeds.gov.uk/schools-and-education/composite-prospectus
http://www.leeds.gov.uk/apply

